
 
 
 

Committee Meeting 

 
Date: Monday, 31st July, 2023 

 
Time: 6.00 pm 

 
Venue: TSA 

 
Agenda 

 

Present: 

 

Craig Wyllie, Tony Verry, Ian Smith, Stacey Skilton, Stu Dawson, Jac 
Wardrobe, Alex Cave, Nic Holland 

 

Apologies: 

 
Nick Bayley, Gary Brennan 

 
Inwards Correspondence 

 

Email from Robin Dodd about a joint Christmas party with Taradale Cricket. 
 

Thankyou letter from Linda Ransom (Buster Sharplin’s daughter) for 
condolences Greendale sent on the passing of Buster. 

 
Outwards Correspondence 
 

 
 

Review of Previous Minutes 

 
Minutes were distributed to the committee via email. 

 
Moved: Tony, Alex 



 
 

 

Presidents Report - Stu Dawson 

 
Morning, 
 

Another day of the weather we expect in the bay by the look of it. 
Not a lot for me to comment on this month, courts 4,5,6 have been sprayed 

for moss and the drains cleanout just in the nick of time, thanks Stacey. 
 

Our AGM is just around the corner, and the committee are meeting a week 
early so we can send out all the information you will need and give you time 

to process it ( Two questions Sue I`m expecting great things). 
 

The AGM is 6pm on the 9 th August at the TSA. 

 
We are looking most definitely for a club secretary so if you’re keen let us 

know. 
 

I will be sending out Nomination forms and the Agenda tomorrow. 
 

Enjoy the day. 
Regards Stu 

President 
 

Moved: Stu, Stacey 

 

Vice President Report 

 

No vice president 

 
 

 
 

Treasurers And Financial Report - Nic 
Holland 

 
Not submitted as not end of month. 

 
Moved: Nicola, Stacey 

 
 

 



Club Captains Report – Stacey 

Margerison 

 

Great to see so many out on the weekend enjoying the winter sun and some 

tennis. 
 

Senior Sunday Interclub is coming to an end with the last round for all teams 
being played at HB Lawn this Sunday, followed by Pizzas. 

 
Thump Twos entries are due in the next week, all entries to myself or direct 

to Tennis Eastern. Teams of 2, played Friday nights, singles and a doubles. 
 

Thanks to Stu for spraying the middle bay courts, fingers crossed this sorts 
out the moss issue. 

 
Havelock North are holding their Mixed Tournament on Sunday 17 Septem-

ber. It would be good to see GTC continuing their good name and supporting 
other local clubs.  

 

And finally, GTC’s AGM, Wednesday 9 August, up at the TSA, 6PM.  
 

Cheers 
Stacey 

 

Moved: Stacey, Alex 

 

Membership Managers Report - Tony 

Verry 

 

We have had a couple of recent visitors looking to join and a couple of new 
members last month, other than that not a lot to report. Good to see differ-

ent members getting involved in Sunday interclub. 
 

It seems Monday club nights are proving popular, which is great. 

I will load all the new membership packages on to club spark after the AGM 
and send an email reminder to all members that subs are due from 1 Sep-

tember after these are loaded. 
 

Great sunny weekend!! 
 

Tony Verry 
Membership Manager  

 
Moved: Tony, Stu 

 
 

 



Coach's Report - Jac Wardrope 

 

Just a couple of things to report: 

 
I'll be visiting somewhere between 5 and 7 primary schools in the lead-up to 

LoveTennis and our opening day. Hoping we have the same success as last 

year with our junior number jumping 30% - we'll need some new volunteer 

coaches for Saturday morning if we have a repeat! 

Ian, David and myself have fine-tuned the Saturday Morning Hotshots pro-
gramme again. Aimed at our youngest players (4-5 year olds), we're inte-

grating Sport HB's Fundamental Movement Skills programme with our Red 
Ball program so that these players have more success earlier and are better 

prepared for the next stages of learning tennis. We felt like some of the 
youngest players who came to learn would benefit a lot more from learning 

these skills before we spend more time with a racket in our hand. 
 

Once again I've got a very full timetable of private coaching/cardios/squads 
this term. Heath is looking for more hours so we'll be advertising midday car-

dios/tennis xpress sessions on Thursday and Friday soon (TBC). 
 

Looking forward to another busy season! 

 
See you tonight 
 

 

Moved: Jac, Craig 
  

Junior Coordinators Report - Ian Smith 

 

Junior Newsletter 

 
Moved: Ian. Nicola 

 
TSA 
 
 

 

Tennis Eastern 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



Health and Safety 

 

Water fountain to be installed. 
 

Jac is doing a H&S audit of the venue as part of his coaching qualifications, Jac 
will present at the next meeting. 

 
Grates over drains need looking at. 

 

Funding Resolutions 

 
Coach into schools – Nicola to prepare and send 

 
General Business 

 

Invitation to joint Xmas Function with Cricket – Committee think it is a good 
idea. 

 
Life Membership nomination – Discussed in Committee 

 
75th Jubilee 2024 – Sub committee of Craig, Tony, Alex and Stacey to meet 

and get discussions underway. Some suggestions were made; dinners, 
tournament, talk to other clubs which have recently had Jubilee’s. 

 
Club days – Look at updating list and regrading to create a better split. 

 
Love Tennis – Flyers to go up, Jac to get to Schools prior to 10 th Sep. Jac 

and 
 

Ian to lead with assistance from members and committee. A poster with 

offers of help for time slots will be put up. 
 

Water filter/fountain installation approved by committee 
 

Nicola to contact sponsors for images so website and Pay2Play banners can 
be updated. 

 
Meeting Closes At: 7.15 


